MYHA Board of Directors

Minutes

September 13, 2010

Dunn County Ice Arena

Meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by President Scott Strong.  Mission and vision were read by Beth Janvrin.  

MYHA board members present were:  Scott Strong, Aaron Keopple, LeAnne Talberg, Mary Kerg, Erik Davidson, Pam Entorf, Beth Janvrin, Lori Paulson, Aaron Richartz and Tim Rowan.
MYHA members present were:  Tim McCulloch, Mike Platter, Jason Figler, Cohen Fuerstenberg, Leah Figler, Josh Draeger, Adam McCulloch, Hughey Janvrin, Connie Fuerstenberg, Scott Janvrin 

Treasurer’s Report:   Mary Kerg

Mary Kerg distributed a conflict of interest policy acknowledgement form for board members to sign.

Mary passed out a new profit and loss statement for the previous year of operations.   Any questions about the statement should be directed to Mary.  She will get any necessary clarification from the MYHA accountant.
The 2009 990 form was presented for approval by the MYHA board.  A motion to accept the 990 form as presented was made by Lori Paulson and seconded by Pam Entorf.  Motion passed unanimously.

The 2009-2010 financial statement was distributed and reviewed.  A motion was made by Tim Rowan to accept the financial statement as presented.  Motion seconded by Beth Janvrin.  Motion passed unanimously and statement was approved.
Member Comments:
2009-2010 Bantam coach Jason Figler was present and addressed the board.  His requested to be named head coach of the Bantam team for the 2010-2011 hockey season.
Jason explained his view of a situation which happened at a tournament in Hayward, as well as a situation that occurred in Eau Claire.  Spoke regarding his coaching philosophy regarding physical play, playing time and other matters.  Does not want players to get hurt and wants to make sure they are able to take and give a hit properly. 
Several members of the Bantam team attended the meeting and offered their support for Coach Figler.  Cohen Fuerstenberg spoke and said that he appreciated his coach standing behind him and understood that some of the incidents were learning opportunities.
Adam Mcculloch stated how much he appreciated Jason as a coach.  He said he has never been motivated to play harder.  Reminded everyone of the time and commitment Jason has shown by coaching and dryland.

Bantam parent Connie Fuerstenberg stated she appreciate Jason teaching the boys respect through hockey by making them dress up for games and work hard at practices and games.  She also stated that Jason spent many hours with the players on and off the ice and that she believes he has done a lot for the team.  Wants to make sure he is able to coach again next year.
Tim McCullouch spoke and said how well his son had responded to Jason’s coaching.  His expectations are high and the boys worked hard under his training.

Josh Draeger spoke to say that he appreciated Jason’s coaching.  Told how Jason would go out of his way to make sure that players were able to come to games, even picking them up if they needed a ride.

Beth Janvrin spoke and said how far the team has come under Jason’s coaching.  Again mentioned how Jason was willing to give rides to any team member that may need them.

Erik Davidson spoke and said that the decision for the Bantam head coach will be made at the October meeting.  Paul Wurtz and Erik Davidson will meet with Jason Figler in the interim.

Ice Board Update:

None at this time

President’s Report:  Scott Strong
WAHA approved the girls co-op with Chippewa for one year.  Scott indicated that the MYHA policies need to be updated to reflect the change in player movement policy.  Wherever levels and player movement rules are indicated the language will need to change.

General Operations:  Lori Paulson

Lori passed out a roster of persons who had registered at the August 24th registration.

Concessions:  Beth Janvrin

Concession team is Beth Janvrin, Beth Draeger and Holly Demars.  Name on the checking account needs to be changed.  Beth needs to take a restaurant management test to head up the concession stand.  Next test will be in October and she will plan on taking it then.

Tournaments:  Pam Entorf
Preseason scrambles will be held in the middle of October.  October 10th 2010 and October 16th are possible days.  Tentative plan is for Squirts on Sunday the 10th , and Peewee and Bantam on Saturday the 16th.
We are still waiting on Pepsi regarding tournament sponsorship of trophies.

Scheduling/Equipment:  Tim Rowan
The equipment team picked up 30 helmets and breezers today.  They are all labeled and ready to distribute.  There will be the same equipment team from last year:  Scott Weber, Tiny Lechler and Sherri Platter.

The first aid kits have been replenished by John Entorf and Chuck Mensing.  Both gentlemen donated many first aid items for the kits.  Thank you from MYHA!!
Fundraising:  Aaron Richartz

Wreath fundraising packets are out and fundraising is in process.
Ice and Recognition:  Brent Miller

A question was brought up regarding the “Punky Manor” breakfast.  In the past the money raised was split between the youth hockey and high school.  The organizer would like all the money to go to the blue line club this year as she no longer has a child in youth hockey.  It was decided if a portion of the money was going to the youth hockey group then the facility was free of charge.  Otherwise she would need to contact the ice board about facility rental fees. 
Hockey Ops:  Erik Davidson

Head Coach Approval 
Lyssa Marsolek – LTS
Aaron Richartz – Mites

Ben Weiand – Squirts

Paul Wurtz – Pee Wee

Motion was made by Tim Rowan to approve by the list of head coaches as presented, and was seconded by Pam Entorf.  Motion approved unanimously.
Team Managers

Michell Uetz – LTS

Jennifer Rudiger – Mites

Angie Wilson – Squirts

Bob Michels – Pee Wee 

Ally Kahl – Bantams

Motion was made by Tim Rowan to approve the list of Team Managers as presented, and was seconded by Lori Paulson.  Motion approved unanimously.
The Pro Shop was discussed.  Decided to table the issue until October when it will be discussed further.
A discussion was held regarding assessment hours for the committee for the girls hockey co-op program.  It was agreed that committee members would be given 20 hours per person for their work on the co-op.  A motion to add these hours to the who’s who list was made by Lori Paulson, and seconded by Tim Rowan.  Motion was unanimously approved.

Erik was contacted regarding a fundraising system called Market America.  Discussion was held regarding whether MYHA would be interested at this time.  It was decided that we would decline the opportunity.  

Next board meeting will be held October 4, 2010.  Future discussion will include approval of coaches, pro shop and policy update.

Motion to adjourn was made by Tim Rowan at 8:54 p.m, and was seconded by Lori Paulson.  Motion passed unanimously and meeting was adjourned.

